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IMPORTANT DATES   
 Time Details 

August   

Thursday 10 All Day Grade 5 Leadership Day at BSE (selected students) 

Friday 11 All Day 
9.00am 

Bendigo Writers Festival (selected Grade 5/6 only) 
Pie Drive Orders Close 

Tuesday 15 All Day District Athletics Grade 3-6 (selected students only) 

Friday 18 9.00am 
3.30pm 

PFA Meeting Staffroom 
Pie Drive Orders Collection 

Saturday 19 All Day Energy Breakthrough (selected students) 

Tuesday 22 9.00am ς 10.00am 
6.30pm ς 7.30pm 

Parent Information Session on Writing Room 14B 

Wednesday 30 All Day Book Week Parade & Activity Day 

September   

Friday 22 2.30pm End of Term 3 (early finish) 

   

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
Parent Opinion Survey 
The Parent Opinion Survey is now live. Thank you to the nominated families who have  
already taken the time to complete the survey. I look forward to reading the collated  
responses when provided by the Department of Education. With surveys now completed  
online, the data should be available to schools by the end of Term 3. 
 
Book Week 
Each year across Australia, the CƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ƻŦ !ǳǎǘǊŀƭƛŀ ό/./!ύ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ  
ŀƴŘ ōƻƻƪǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ .ƻƻƪ ²ŜŜƪΦ  Generally, the CBCA Book of the  
Year and other category winners are announced on the third Friday in August. Attached to  
ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜr is the list of shortlisted books for 2017. 
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ŦƻǊ .ƻƻƪ ²ŜŜƪ ƛǎ 9ǎŎŀǇŜ ǘƻ 9ǾŜǊȅǿƘŜǊŜΦ CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ .ƻƻƪ ²ŜŜƪ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ƛǎ 
mentioned later in the newsletter.  
 
 

 

 

 

Principal: Jo Menzel 
School Council President: Tim Shanahan 
PFA President: Kasslea Shaw 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

~OUR VALUES~ 
 
Integrity:  
Being true to oneself  
Being honest  
Owning our choices  
Respecting people, 
property & 
environment  
Being Positive 
ambassadors for 
QHPS.  
 
Sense of Belonging:  
Feeling safe  
Being part of a 
community  
Being inclusive and 
accepting  
Being committed to 
friendliness and 
caring for others.  
 
Passion for Learning:  
Being curious, 
inquisitive, active 
thinkers and engaged 
learners.  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   

Our Purpo se: 
To provide a creative and nurturing  
learning environment that enables  
everyone to achieve their personal best.  

2017 TERM DATES 
Term 3 July 17 ς September 22 
Term 4 October 9 ς December 22 
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Education Support Staff Month  
August is Education Supporǘ {ǘŀŦŦ aƻƴǘƘΦ 9ŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ {ǘŀŦŦ ό9{{ύ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ǊƻƭŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΨǎ 
educational experience whilst at school. Quarry Hill Primary School has a number of dedicated support staff working in 
a variety of roles including administration and support for students with special educational needs. Although Education 
Support staff are often in the background, the efforts of our ESS enable teachers to put students at the centre of 
learning.   
 
Our ESS are: 
Alice Belfrage    Business Manager 
Narelle Jones    Administration/Student Support 
Amanda Dole    Student Support 
Sonia Rodgers    Student Support 
Luci Hauke    Student Support 
Kelly Climas    Student Support 
Quarry Hill is fortunate to have such a wonderful group of ESS working in the school.  
 
Farewell 
It is with regret that I have accepted the resignation of Kelly Climas from the Department of Education and Training. As 
a valued member of our Education Support Staff, Kelly has worked with a number of students during her time at the 
school, forming great relationships and helping them become the best version of themselves.   
On behalf of all of the students, staff and the wider Quarry Hill Primary School community, I thank Kelly for all of the 
work she has done during her time at Quarry Hill in supporting students and their families. Her commitment and sense 
of fun will be missed. YŜƭƭȅΩǎ ǊŜǎƛƎƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘŀƪŜǎ ŜŦŦŜŎǘ ŦǊƻƳ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ !ǳƎǳǎǘ нмǎǘ нлмтΦ 
 
Building Update 
Today is a big, big day on the building site. The roof is going on the frame and it is all hands on deck! Over the next 
couple of weeks, walls will go up ς and the building will begin to look finished.  Work will then begin inside the external 
walls, so for a period of time, it will look as though not much is happening. Although the contractors are doing an 
ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ƧƻōΣ L ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ǎƻǊǊȅ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘǊƛƭƭǎ ŀǿŀȅΦ 
 
 
Jo Menzel 
Principal 
 
Student Achievement Awards 
Passion for Learning 
Ella M (Room 3)   for continuing to make great progress during recent Maths testing. 
Fletcher W (Room 2)   for writing a detailed weekend recount using time connectives. 
Mieka S (Room 14A)  for being an enthusiastic writer of her recount texts. 
Annabelle C (Room 10B) for consistently trying her best in all subjects & presenting neat work. 
Gabe N (Room 7)  for his amazing automatic recall of number facts. 
Persistence 
Ryal L (Room 15A)  for having automatic response of all his Maths times tables. 
Keara R (Room 4)  for trying really hard with her reading & not giving up on tricky words. 
Joemari B (Room 9)  for fantastic effort & improvement in your spelling during study group & class. 
Confidence 
Ayrlea A (Room 8)  for confidently drawing a clock & correctly representing the ǘƛƳŜ ƻŦ м ƻΩŎƭƻŎƪΦ 
Getting Along 
Mia T (Room 12B) for always being polite & considerate towards others. Congratulations on another 

week of exemplary learning. 
Ajay P (Room 12A) for displaying positive leadership skills when working with his team on our inquiry 

vocabulary investigation. 
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Woolworths Earn & Learn  
Just a reminder when you shop at Woolworths to collect your points. These points will help 
the school receive valuable educational items. Please either place the points directly into the 
box at your local Woolworths supermarket labelled Quarry Hill Primary or they can be placed 
in the box outside Room 4. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ROOM 10B 
Over in 10B the class has been working hard on division and making 
equal groups! We read the picture storybook 'The Doorbell Rang' and 
talked about how many cookies would need to be shared among all 
of the children that came to visit. After that, we made a book about 
the story and had to fill in the missing division sums.  
  
In the picture is Riley T, Demi M, Annabelle C and Ollie O with their 
books.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                          Parent Information Session on  Writing 

                                                Prep ð Grade 6  

                                              ALL WELCOME 

 

  Morning Session: Tuesday 22
nd

 of August at 9am ð 10am in Room 14B. 

  Night Session: Tuesday 22
nd

 of August at 6:30pm ð 7:30pm in Room 14B. 

 

               If you would like to help your child with their writing at home    

                                    then this information session is for you. 

                                      

                         Please RSVP by returning the slip below by  Friday 18th August. 
 

                      Please see Mrs St Clair or Mrs Harper if you have any questions. 

 

ééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé 

I will be  attending the Parent Information Session on Writing on: 

 

Tuesday 22
nd

 August at 9 am ð 10am.  

or 

Tuesday 22
nd

 August at 6:30pm ð 7:30pm.  

 

PLEASE CIRCLE THE SESSION YOU WILL BE ATTENDING. 

 

Name : éééééééééééééééééé. 
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BOOK WEEK PARADE & ACTIVITIES 
The school will be holding its annual Book Week Parade & Activity Day on Wednesday August 30th. Students are 
encouraged to come dressed as their favourite book character on the day. We will hold a parade at 9.00am to show off 
all the wonderful Book Week characters then students will be split into cross age groups where they will attend 
different activities centred on various books. Parents are welcome to come along to the parade. 
 

 

 

Secret of Managing Boysô Behaviour article by Michael Grose 

IŀǾƛƴƎ ǊŀƛǎŜŘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ōƻȅǎ ƳȅǎŜƭŦΣ ŀŦǘŜǊ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ aƛŎƘŀŜƭΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ L ŘƛŘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ΨƛŦ ƻƴƭȅ ƛǘ 
ǿŀǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǎƛƳǇƭŜΩ ƳƻƳŜƴǘΗ !ƭǎƻ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ŘƛǎŀƎǊŜŜ ǾŜƘŜƳŜƴǘƭȅ 
with the Boys are behaviourally more challenging for parents than girls statement. 
That aside, aƛŎƘŀŜƭΩǎ ŀǊǘƛŎƭŜ Ƙŀǎ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŀƭ ƛŘŜŀǎ ŦƻǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘƛƴƎΣ ǿŜƭƭ ǿƻǊǘƘ ŀ ǊŜŀŘ 
by parents of all genders. You will have discovered a lot of the ideas for yourself and 
now you will know why they work.  
Anne Rochford, Assistant Principal.  

.  
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BENDIGO HPV GRANDPRIX 2017 
In 2017 we have entered one team, involving 14 students in the BENDIGO HPV GRANDPRIX 2017 primary endurance 
event, in Bendigo on August 19th.  Students who will be representing the school are; Kayla S, Stella H, Ella K, Celeste T, 
Luca B, Kiandra IS, Hannah W, Zak L, Zac D, Lucas T, Rory S, Archie G, Henry T & Ryan C. 
 
The endurance event consists of being involved with the building of and competing in a vehicle powered solely by the 
students. The team of 10 riders will cycle for a total of 10 hours over an afternoon/evening. The team have been 
working extremely hard on their fitness over the past weeks and are looking 
forward to the event.  
 
The school has again been lucky enough to have some fantastic sponsors to 
assist the team prepare for the race. 
  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ 
Sponsorship money assists with repairs, maintenance and improvements to 
our vehicle, team uniforms and safety equipment just to name a few. 
 
Sponsors:  
Platinum Sponsor 

¶ Ϸмллл aŎ5ƻƴŀƭŘΩǎ .ŜƴŘƛƎƻ 

¶ $750 Valentines Furniture & Antiques 
Gold Sponsor 

¶ $500 Innes Motors 

¶ $500 Traffic Australia 

¶ Equipment Bendigo Cycles (Lythgo family) 
Silver Sponsor 

¶ $250 HiLight 

¶ $250 Central Line Marking  

¶ $250 Thredgold Law 

¶ $250 Mike G Insurance 
Bronze Sponsor 

¶ $200 Dixons Driving School 

¶ Flora Hill Quality Meats 
 
Thank you also to Coles McIver Road and Coliban Water for their generous donation and to John & Greta Balsillie for 
their donation.  
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Camp Australia  
Hello Everyone! 
We have been very busy in after school care this week. We have been making craft items, baking yummy 
cookies and playing games just to name a few of our activities. 
The children have also been making card houses, beyblades out of blocks and playing lots of down ball. 
The children are always offered various activities, such as arts and crafts, painting, indoor and outdoor 
games, blocks, books and colouring. We also do some cooking activities that the children love to take part in. 
We try to go outside when we can, but the weather has been cold and it still gets dark quite early. We do at 
least try to play a couple of group games outside just to get our bodies moving, if itôs not raining. 
Hats are not necessary for term 2 and 3, but we will still use sunscreen when needed to protect us from the 
UV rays. We will also provide sunscreen, but if the children prefer their own, they are welcome to use that 
instead. 
We still want to collect the Marvel Hero Discs. So if you have any you donôt want anymore, we would love to 
have them in after school care. 
Youôre welcome to call in and check out our service and we will be happy to answer any questions you may 
have. If you would like to book in or for any extra information please contact our friendly Customer Service 
team, who will be happy to help you. 
Hope to see you soon. 
Tara and Luana. 
 
Program Details 
To find out more about our program, view fees and to register visit www.campaustralia.com.au 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

file:///C:/Users/laura.wickenton/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/Temporary%20Internet%20Files/Content.Outlook/JL989MW9/www.campaustralia.com.au
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NEXT PFA MEETING IS Friday August 18th at 9.00am in staffroom 
PIE DRIVE 

Pie order forms have been sent home and close this Friday. If you would like to order any pies please ensure your order 
forms are returned to the school by Friday.  Pies are being supplied by the Flora Hill Bakery. Orders MUST be into the 
office by 3.30pm Friday August 11th. 

Delivery is 3.30pm Friday August 18th. 
All orders MUST BE COLLECTED on this day, we cannot hold any orders over the weekend. 
 

¶ Family plain meat pies/Family pasties/Family apple pies   $14.50 each 

¶ Small plain meat pies/sausage rolls/pasties   $ 4.25 each 

¶ Small curry beef/cauliflower & broccoli/chunky steak & pepper 
/steak/ cheese & bacon/steak & onion/chicken & mushroom $4.50 each 

 
FOOD For The FAIR 

PFA is asking the school community if there is anyone who would like to join our School Fair food team for 2018. This 
person would be in charge of coordinating all food stalls, handling and recording of food items. It would suit someone 
who is already in the food industry. This person will need to hold a food handing certificate, however if the right person 
ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƻƴŜΣ ǘƘŜ tC! ƛǎ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǉŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜΣ ƛƴ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ a¦{¢ ŎƻƳƳƛǘ ǘƻ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ Fair on the 
day, and to meetings about the Fair prior. The Fair maybe in late Term 1 2018 (date yet to be confirmed). We will help 
this person with all the information we have from previous fairs so you ǿƻƴΩǘ be alone.  Have a think about this 
position, if you have any questions about this, please feel free to ask Narelle in the office or myself.  
 
Kasslea Shaw 
PFA President.  

 
 
 

P.F.A News 


